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«"PUBLIC NOTICE REGARDING "TEXASLAND" THEME PARK

The City of Hempstead and the Hempstead Economic Development Corporation would like to
address recent inquiries and social media posts circulating regarding a proposed theme park
known as "TexasLand”

We want to make it absolutely clear: neither the City of Hempstead nor the Hempstead
Economic Development Corporation has any involvement, partnership, or formal
acknowledgment of this project. At this time, no representative, spokesperson, or developer
associated with "TexasLand" has contacted or met with the Mayor, any city official, staff
member, or department.

While it appears that the proposed theme park may be located in the vicinity of Hempstead,
Texas, it is not within the official city limits of Hempstead. Residents with questions or
concerns may wish to reach out to their Waller County officials for further information or
clarification. This information is as new to city officials as it is to our citizens.

If there has been any miscommunication or use of the City's name or branding without
authorization, it will be addressed appropriately to prevent confusion and protect the integrity
of the City of Hempstead.

We encourage residents to remain cautious about unofficial promoetional materials and to rely
on trusted, official city communication channels for accurate information. The City of
Hempstead is committed to transparency, responsible development, and the well-being of our
community.

Thank you.
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